59 Rochester Place

London NW1 9JU

16t August 2016

Charles Thuaire

Development Control Planning Services
London Borough of Camden

2™ Floor, 5 Pancras Square

c/fo Town Hall, Judd Street

London WC1H 8JE

Dear Mr Thuaire
61-63 Rochester Place, NW1 — Application ref 2015/2697/P

| write with reference to this application made in 2015 but not yet determined. | nate that further
drawings have heen submitted with revisions to the proposed new 2 floor.

The revisions to the proposed 2" floor continue to impact very severely on the amenity on the
adjoining property, 57-59 Rochester Place. In particular, there remains a severe sense of
enclosure with a resulting loss of daylight, sunlight and outlook to 57-59 Rochester Place both to
the courtyard and the 2™ floor window to the front of 59 Rochester Place.

For these reasons the proposals are completely unacceptable and planning permission should
be refused on the basis of the existing application.

Yours sincerely,

Jeremy Eveleigh



